Sexual Violence Prevention Team Meeting Minutes January 22, 2016

- I. In attendance: Dr. Heather Webb (Student Standards), Laura Trombley (Housing/CSA), Dena Kniess (CSD), Amanda Harvey (HERC), Melany Zwilling (HERC), John Hatfill (UPD), Colton Janes (FSP), Dean Harwood (FSP), Donna Hudson (SACIS), and Lindsay Wilson (Counseling Center).
- II. It's On Us
- a. T-shirts are being sold in Bookstore for \$9.88 with part of it going to the It's on Us campaign.
- b. The first It's On Us video PSA for EIU this year is completed. It has been put into the Consent presentation and is posted on the Sexual Violence webpage and Counseling Center webpage. The It's on Us committee is currently working on PSA videos with athletes and plan to with greek, multicultural, housing and faculty/staff in the near future.
- c. A dodge ball tournament on Jan. 28th @6pm McAfee North Gym. There are already two teams signed up. Wearing an It's on Us tee shirt will get teams extra points. The goal is to get students on campus more aware that this campaign is here and what it is about. There will be continued silent outreach efforts to educate students on this campaign and illicit interest such as sandwich boards in the Union and "what's on us?" flyers/posters that will have information about the campaign.
- III. April Plans are being constructed, as well as a calendar to outline the events. When this is completed it will be shared and posted on the webpage.
 - a. Some plans include a video PSA contest amongst students, for the It's on Us campaign, that could begin in March to then have winners played in April.
 - b. Two faculty presentations are tentatively scheduled for April, allowing them to present research related to sexual assault or sexual violence. One session will be titled *Media Portrayal of Campus Sexual Assault and the Perceptions of Female University Students*. The other session will play an educational video on child sexual abuse and allow for discussion following the showing of the video.
 - c. There has been a meeting with the Anne Thiabalt in the Theater Department and a tentative date of April 19th has been set. This will be a play regarding sexual assault, followed up with audience interactions, questions and a panel.
 - d. UB is bringing the "Girls Fight Back" program to EIU and there are discussions on whether or not to connect with the It's on Us campaign. The group discussed both sides to potentially connecting the two. Lindsay will look into the program further, as it has changed from years past, and follow-up with Shirmeen.
- IV. Consent Presentations
 - a. Consent presentation has been modified slightly, bringing in a few additional areas to discuss with the students such as trauma's impact on the brain and a person's response to trauma and breaking down Title IX. There has also been the addition of an interactive quiz, making the presentation more engaging and testing the students' knowledge on the material presented. This new version has been presented to ROTC and Athletes (2 presentations).
 - b. Consent Open Sessions: 2/16 4:45 Martinsville

3/2 6:45 Martinsville

3/8 4:45 Martinsville

3/28 6:45 Martinsville

4/12 4:45 Martinsville

- V. Vagina Monologues will be held 2/26 7pm and 2/27 at 2pm and 6pm in Doudna Lecture Hall. Questions call Melanie King at 618-402-5962 or Ash Samoska at 815-931-8170.
- VI. Upcoming Meetings are scheduled for:
 - a. 2/19, 3/25, 4/22, 5/20-Greenup Room